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PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 2/24/2022

PANHELLENIC
ASSOCIATION

est. 1905

l. Call meeting to order
Il. Roll Call

. Panhellenic Creed

IV.  All SFL update
V. Executive Officer Reports
VI.  Chapter Delegate Reports
VIl.  Old Business
VIIL. New Business

IX. Announcements

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

® Representatives from all four councils are attending AFLV West this weekend
® Grade reports are still in progress

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Isobel Langham, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

® President roundtable was rescheduled for March 3rd at 6:15pm
e If you haven’t already, please send me the content you would like me to include in the PHA
Newsletter. To clarify, this is a monthly update so | will just need your chapter’s highlights from
the month of February!
- https://forms.gle/ZjrL8N8mgbailLLU77

Vice President, Katie Shipley, kuphavp@gmail.com:

e Working on the budget for 2022 - 2023
o Please let me know if you have any suggestions!
® Our next GA will be March 10 in the Union - see you all then!
o Friendly reminder to please try to fill out your minutes by 3:00 the Monday before GA!

Director of Health and Safety, Blaine VVan Hoosier, kupharisk@gmail.com:
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e Risk round table rescheduled due to the snow day!

o Scheduled for March 3rd at 5:00pm

o Please make sure your risk chairs are getting emails from me and are also in GroupMe!
e Social round table took place on Tuesday!

o  Went so well!

o Discussed venues, transportation, sober monitors, event notification form.

o Encourage your chapter presidents to make sure exec members know about the SLF
Event Notification Form. Social chairs were not aware of this form!

o Looking forward to seeing all of the chapter’s formal events this April!!

e Eating disorder awareness week is this week!!

o We are officially NEDA collaborators for this week!

o Encourage your members to practice self-care and look over the information in PHA’s
instagram post!

o Link to see our name on the website:
https://www.nationaleatingdisorders.org/nedawareness-week-collaborators

e CARE Sisters update:

o They are completing training on ZOOM!

o Want to be more involved in recruitment this year. Educating PNMs and recruiters on
validation and sensitive topics.

o KU Interpersonal Endowment Fund donation. This is a fund that goes to support
survivors of gender based violence. PHA is considering donating to this fund because it is
running low.

m  https://help.ku.edu/emergency-funds link to information on this fund, scroll
down until you get to “other emergency aid options:” to read more about this
fund.

® Recruitment education topics. Please keep filling out this form and asking your chapters for input
so | can cater the education topics to our community’s needs!!!

o https://forms.gle/49tCb8NJuLuFzZNf8

Director of Public Relations, Anna Avery, kuphapr@gmail.com:

e | have chosen Jessica Goedeke to be my Recruitment Marketing Assistant!

o Thank you everyone for pushing applications to your chapters, | had so many
well-qualified candidates to choose from that made it tough!

e | have been sent exactly 2 videos for the PHA Experience Day Video, please have your members
participate in this and send in any videos they’ve taken this year, and if you want to film short
interviews about why members recommend joining Panhellenic I'll take those as well!

o Video Submission Form:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeYK5KeaMasx9fxTAljvt4vo5FxkGRSPRPCQ
PFn0Q9griCbhyw/viewform?usp=sf_link

e Really wanting chapter members and PR chairs to be engaging with content from all 11 chapters
especially come recruitment time to reinforce PHA unity

Director of Recruitment Programming, Allie Zapp, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

Director of Judicial Affairs, Avery Amerio, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:



https://www.nationaleatingdisorders.org/nedawareness-week-collaborators
https://help.ku.edu/emergency-funds
https://forms.gle/49tCb8NJuLuFzZNf8
mailto:kuphapr@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeYK5KeaMqsx9fxTAljvt4vo5FxkGRSPRPCQPFnO9gr1Cbhyw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeYK5KeaMqsx9fxTAljvt4vo5FxkGRSPRPCQPFnO9gr1Cbhyw/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:phakurecruit@gmail.com
mailto:kuphajudicial@gmail.com

e Thank you all so much for attending the Pilot Program Training on February 17th! | think it’s
going to be a success here at KU!

e Recruitment policies are still in the works! Hoping to be done by early March!

® People selected for the DOJA Recruitment Team have been notified!

e Had a meeting with the Conduct Office last Friday! Blaine and | are working to compile resources
to give to all of you!

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Molly Bruns, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

e | had interviews this past week to finalize the New Member Coordinator
® Sub-Committees for the New Member Committee have been appointed, planning our first
meeting soon
e |reached out to MGC and NPHC last week to see if there was any interest in collaboration with
Panhellenic, but | have not received any responses yet.
e New Member Director round table scheduled for March 6
o 1 will be sending the agenda to each chapter’s New Member Director

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Lainie Stein, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

e Allie and | will be sharing an assistant! We would like to welcome Riley England to our team!!

o Thank you to everyone who presented the applications to your chapters! We all really
appreciate it.

e Sent a feedback form the the DOR/CORs with any helpful suggestions or feedback on how to
communicate with PNMs within the COR process.
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSeCviFoZQ2vywYWdRIY6mH41dipC65exDr7dk4JiQ
M-mOruXQ /viewform?usp=pp_url

o Will be sharing these responses with the DOR/COR officers on Wednesday during my
office hours.

e Have looked into hotels for FFR22! Looking into the Oread and Holiday inn express. Will keep you
all updated on that.

e Working on getting tents for the rest stops as well

Director of Recruitment Education, Maggie Maloney, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

e All applications have been reviewed and 94 candidates have been chosen for interviews!
o Applicants have been notified if they are moving onto interviews or if they have not, interview
sign-up was included in that email for the week of February 28th-March 4th
e Candidates will be notified if they have been selected no later than March 11th, head RC
interviews will take place after spring break before the first training (hopefully).
e Training Dates have been set for March 27th and April 24th from 12-4pm in the Kansas Room
o If you have any conflicts continue to reach out, however | have officially booked these
dates as | did not hear of any initial conflicts after GA two weeks ago so please keep that
in mind when scheduling events and requiring attendance.

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Sejal Thapa, phacommservice@gmail.com:

e Had first Community Service Roundtable 2/18
o Discussed PHA rewarding the chapter that has the highest service hours-to-member
ratio (a little friendly competition)
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e Working with Be the Match to create a PHA/IFC swabbing table from 3/21-3/24 at the Burge
Union
o Willinclude volunteer opportunities
e Support KD in their Girls’ Scout Cookie competition
o Can buy at their house on 2/24 4:30-7pm

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Peyton Hadley, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

e First meeting of D&I committee is complete
e Next meeting will be on the 2nd and has moved to 6 pm
e Roundtable for DEIA officers will be March 23rd

Director of Scholarship, Lilly Cleveland, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

e Headshot and career events in the works!

e Big thank you to the members that were a part of the Who Inspires You video!

e Gifts and cards are being delivered to the departments and professors this week

® Keep encouraging members in their academic endeavors as we close out Month of the Scholar

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

o Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - courtney.richardson@ku.edu:

m  Ourinformal bid day is coming up on March 4th!

m  Our Women’s weekend will take place on April 1-3

m  We held a chapter needs drive last week to make “needs bags” for the Lawrence
community and it was very successful.

m  We are very excited for our Rock Chalk Review show “Extra Extra” this weekend

o Alpha Delta Pi, Taylor Thomas - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

m Date Party March 5th!
m Recruitment workshop this weekend and next!

o Chi Omega, Reilly Moreland - reilly.moreland4@gmail.com:

m Ladies Weekend is April 1-3!
m  We are very excited for Rock Chalk Revue this weekend!

o Delta Delta Delta, /sabel Dabrosca - izzidabrosca@ku.edu:

m Raised a total of $24,932 during 20K in a day!
m  Mom’s weekend is March 25-27th

m DIY sugar scrub sisterhood event on March 3rd
m  Chapter community service event March 5th

o Delta Gamma, Taylor Goetten - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:
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We are so excited for Rock Chalk Revue this week! Our directors and cast have
been working so hard to make “The Newlydeads” amazing!

We are planning a Founder’s Day brunch at the union for our alumni and current
members on March 6

Mom'’s weekend is planned for March 25-26

o Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Lamfers - Katie.lamfers@ku.edu:

Mom ‘s weekend is March 4th-5th

We have our BEDI Summit next weekend

o Kappa Alpha Theta, Caroline Steele - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

We are pumped for our Rock Chalk Revue show this week “Set in Stone” and to
support/watch the other chapter’s shows too!
We set some awesome goals for our chapter and each officer at our Lead

Conference this past Sunday

o Kappa Delta, Shayna Holman - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

Governing Council had our council retreat this past Sunday!

Pre-sale for our Girl Scout Cookie philanthropy event went really well! Thank you
to the other delegates for getting the info to your chapters! The pick-up and
event is Thursday 2/24 (TONIGHT) from 4:30-7:00 at the Kappa Delta house.
Cookies are still for sale until we run out! Help us beat K-State!!!

We had our second recruitment workshop after chapter on monday.

We're having dogs on our lawn during the week of midterms!

Saturday 2/26 we are holding a Community Service event at our house for our
members to participate in.

“Kiss Me I’'m a KD” date party on March 10th!

Mom'’s weekend is April 8-10!

Still participating on COB.

o Kappa Kappa Gamma, Liddy Stallard - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

Our new members are doing “Chillin w/ mom Wack” starting every week after
spring break. Once a week a group of about five girls get ice cream with mom to
get to know her better.

Moms week is April 8th-9th
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m  Monmouth with Pi Beta Phi is April 14th.

o Pi Beta Phi: Olivia Giardino - oliviagiardino5@gmail.com:

m  We are so excited to watch all the people who are participating in Rock Chalk
Revue this week!

m  Our philanthropy event will be March 30 - more details to come later

m  Our moms weekend is April 8-10

o Sigma Kappa, Megan Carlson - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

m  Ourinformal bid day has been scheduled for March 26th!

m  We are excited to watch some of our members in the opening number of Rock
Chalk Revue and to support other chapters on campus

m Our valentines date party went well last weekend and we are looking forward to
our senior date party on March 25th which is planned in part by our senior
members!

m  We are having an online sale with a clothing company to raise money for our
philanthropy, the Sigma Kappa Foundation, next week! I'll send out the discount
code if any of your members find anything cute online they’d like to purchase
(cute stuff for chapter/ recruitment)! 10% of the purchase will go to our

philanthropy and the code gets you free shipping.

VIII. Old Business
o  Bylaw proposal for GPA requirement E GPA Bylaw Proposal
o AGD Return Agreement

IX. New Business
o Vote on GPA requirement proposal

m https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScASBXJrSpklyjS1zdCKEMIeVwAQu
5fkSOZZEIxYP1QOGPDUA/viewform?usp=sf link

o Vote on AGD Return Agreement
e https://forms.gle/PQDGtMooPMzPjP9F6

® Asoutlined in the Individual Chapter Membership Growth Plan (1999, 2018,
2020) — BEST PRACTICE: The NPC member organization (AGD) and the College
Panhellenic Council must have an annual discussion about the status of the
re-establishment agreement. The discussion should result in a mutual
agreement to renew (continue under existing terms and timeline), edit (alter
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X. Announcements

o

the terms and timeline), terminate (end the agreement) or implement (start
the process of the NPC member organization’s return to campus according to
the re-establishment proposal and timeline) the re-establishment agreement.
The College Panhellenic Council will determine whether the annual discussion
will take place in person or by electronic means.

Since we cannot renew or implement as the timeline has passed, and if you all
do not agree with the edit of a Fall 2023 timeline that AGD proposed, we will
need to find another mutually agreeable decision (listed above) with AGD.



